HIDDEN LAKE HOA MEETING
Minutes of the annual meeting of the Hidden Lake Home Owners Association
The annual meeting was held at the Derby Residence, 15201 S Lake Ridge Way, on April 7, 2011 at 7:00pm in Oregon City, Oregon.
Those in Attendance: 
Ray and Kathy Derby

Ed Preston
Peter and Laurie Clark
Tai Nguyen
Bill and Jody Winkenbach
Darrell and Patty McNeel

Mindy Mayer
Brian Griffiths

Matt Bailey

Keith and DeAnne Coppenger

Doug and Julie Allred

The meeting was called to order by HOA President Ray Derby.
Reports were given as follows:

Minutes of the previous meeting of Hidden Lake Homeowner were unanimously approved.

Treasurers Report:
Jody Winkenbach, Treasurer, gave the financial report and Financial Statements were handed out to those in attendance. The Statements were reviewed and unanimously approved. 
Ray Derby, President, gave a review of the Reserve Study for Hidden Lake and explained that the current funding for our reserve fund was in line with the suggested amounts recommended by the previous independent study. It was agreed upon and approved by the HOA that a new Reserve Study would not be done at this time.
Architectural Report:

Darrell McNeel, Architectural Review Committee, reported that there were two architectural reviews done in 2010. The new Coppenger residence and the Gaffi residence and that both properties were in compliance with Hidden Lake CCR’s.
Please make sure if you are planning any changes to the exterior of your home or landscaping that you contact the Architectural Review Committee before you proceed. This includes for example roofs, change of exterior paint colors, landscaping etc.
It was also noted that the Allred’s would be installing piling on their property to help reduce the amount of land movement from the adjacent property. This work will probably occur this summer. (This work is not reviewed by the Architectural Review Committee)

The property at 17928 S Hidden Lake Drive appears to be abandoned and it was agreed that this will be a future action item.

Landscape Committee Report:
Darrell McNeel, Landscape Committee member, reported that the MDL Maintenance contract for common area landscape maintenance expired at the end of 2010 and, by the request of several home owners, competitive bids were solicited. Three bids were received from, Serenity Landscaping, Grasshopper Landscaping and MDL Maintenance. All bids were based on the same scope of work that has been provided by MDL Maintenance.
Grasshopper Landscaping was the successful bidder and took over the common area landscape maintenance in January.
Trees were removed from the slide area on the access road to the lakes water inlet. Trees by Joe was the contactor that removed the trees and this will be paid out of the reserve account. Removal of the slide debris that has filled the drainage ditch next to the access road will need to be done this summer.
New Business:
Patty McNeel and Laurie Clark volunteered to coordinate a neighborhood summer party. Details to follow.

Removal of blackberry vines near the lake was discussed and approved.

Seal coating of the roads was discussed and it was agreed that this will be deferred for one more year.
There are approximately seven large cottonwood trees around the lake that will be removed this summer. Additional bids are going to be received by Ray Derby for this work.

Community management service was discussed and it was agreed that additional pricing would be pursued and a one year trial period for the selected management group was approved.
It was noted that the levy appears to be eroding at the area that was repaired approximately one year ago. Ray Derby is going to meet with an excavator regarding possible repair solutions and the cost to repair this area.
Election of Officers:
Ray Derby President, Jody Winkenbach Treasurer and Patty McNeel Secretary finished their two year board positions. Their contribution to our neighborhood is greatly appreciated and their effort to make Hidden Lake Estates a better place to live has not gone unnoticed. We all thank you for giving your time!
Two neighbors have stepped forward to replace the outgoing board members but we were unable to appoint a new President and Treasurer. Julie Allred will be our new Secretary and Matt Bailey offered to serve on the new board in some capacity yet to be determined.
It was agreed that Matt and Julie would hold a board meeting within the next     30 days to select a third Board member. If you are interested in serving your neighborhood please contact Matt Bailey at 503-454-1964 or Julie Allred at    503-635-0763. 

This is your community and we need volunteers to serve on our Board. Please consider giving a small amount of your time to keep Hidden Lake Estates a great place to live.

Keith Coppenger and Bruce Ament will serve on the Architectural Review Committee.

Keith Coppenger and Ray Derby will serve on the Landscaping Committee.

Darrell McNeel, Gate programming and repairs.

The meeting was adjourned.   
 Patty McNeel
 Secretary

